

June 17, 2014

## RE: Oakland needs a Minimum Wage Increase

Dear Honorable Mayor Quan and Members of the Oakland City Council:

As leaders from various non-profit organizations serving the diverse community of Oakland, we are writing to express our strong support for a minimum wage with dignity for all workers and working families in this city. As an organization working at the frontline of violence and other issues confronting Oakland residents, we often witness the many effects of cyclical poverty and understand the need for better economic development.

Oakland is quickly becoming one of the most expensive cities in the Bay Area. With growing income inequality and stagnant wages, everyday Oakland residents are falling behind when it comes to affording health care, rent, transportation, food, tuition, and other basic living expenses. One of the ways in which Oakland can take leadership on this issue is to raise the minimum wage for all workers. All workers need and deserve a fair raise regardless of the status of the employer they work for the type of service they provide. It would be an ironic and destructive precedent if non-profit workers, many of whom provide critical services to Oakland's most vulnerable populations, were excluded from any increase in the minimum wage, designed to lift the very people that they serve out of poverty and to raise their standards of living.

Currently, the qualification process for an historic citizen-initiated minimum wage measure in Oakland is underway. This initiative speaks for the will of over 33,000 voters in Oakland, who are seeking a vision where all workers and families can thrive in a vibrant economy because they can now afford to spend in it with dignity. In light of this, we respectfully urge Mayor Quan and Oakland's City Council not to complicate and under mind this democratic process by introducing a competing measure that has not been vetted by Oakland residents.

We are seeing the tremendous momentum to raise the minimum wage across the country, and most robustly here in the Bay Area. Now is the time to capitalize on this growing consensus and to ensure that Oakland residents have the opportunity to decide on a measure that is right and just for our town.

We thank you in advance for your leadership on this issue and for your commitment to the well-being of all hard-working people and families of Oakland.

Sincerely,

**Executive Director** 

YOUTH ALIVE! 3300 Elm Street Oakland, Ca 94609 Tel: (510) 594-2588 Fax: (510) 594-0667 mail@youthalive.org www.youthalive.org

## HONORARY ADVISORY COUNCIL

ANTONIO VILLARAIGOSA Former Mayor of Los Angeles

> DIANNE FEINSTEIN United States Senator

EDWARD JAMES OLMOS Actor

> AL JARREAU Singer/Musician

## BOARD OF DIRECTORS

PHILLIP S. CHANG Principal Redondo Surgical Los Angeles, CA

ALISA DEWYS, MBA Consultant Resources Global Professionals San Francisco, CA

> DAVID E. DURANT, ESQ. General Counsel Blackhawk Network Pleasanton, CA

KIMBERLY HORTON RN, MSN, DHA Chief Operating Officer Kaiser Permanente Medical Center Vallejo, CA

> MICHAEL NIETO Deputy District Attorney Alameda County District Attorney's Office Oakland, CA

ELIZABETH SEKERA, RN Clinic Director Lyon-Martin Health Services San Francisco. CA

> SIARA SPRIGGS Residential Counselor The Refuge, Inc. Oakland, CA

> > LA'BAN WADE II Student UC Berkeley

STAN WEISNER, PH.D., MSW Director Behavioral and Biological Sciences UC Berkeley Extension Berkeley, CA

> ANNE C. MARKS, MPP Executive Director Youth ALIVE! Oakland, CA